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SS Philip and James’ Church of England 

Voluntary Aided Primary School 

Minutes of the Full Governing Body Meeting Wednesday 10 June 2020 at 7.30pm, held virtually 

via Microsoft Teams 

 

Present Ben Hegedus (BH, Co-opted Governor, Chair) 

  Andrew Bunch (AB, Foundation Governor, Vice Chair) 

  Sarah Awuye (SA, Headteacher)   

 Katharine Wilson (KW, Foundation Governor)  

 Ben Ansell (BA, Parent Governor) 

 Anne Clayton (AC, Foundation Governor) 

 Juliette Ash (JA, Foundation Governor) 

 Philip Hills (PH, Foundation Governor)  

 Emma Compton-Burnett (ECB, Foundation Governor) 

 Daniel Walters (DW, Foundation) 

 Sarah Hiner (SH, Staff Governor) 

 Claudia Canepa (CC, Parent Governor 

In attendance Ruth Morrison (Clerk), Chris Parkinson (CP, Associate member), Jo Reeder (JR, 

Associate member) and Karen May (KM. School Business Manager)  

 

The meeting was quorate.  

 

1 PRAYER 

1.1 AB opened the meeting in prayer.   

 

2 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

2.1 The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for joining the meeting 

virtually.  

 

2.2 Apologies had been received and were accepted from Richard Groves (RG, Local 

Authority Governor) and Elizabeth Baigent (EB, Foundation Governor).  

 

2.3 Wider re-opening of school – The Chair advised that the working group of governors is 

working with the leadership team looking at the action plans and risk assessments for the 

wider re-opening of school, to ensure the safety of pupils and staff.     

 

3 CONFLICTS OF INTEREST  

3.1 There were no declarations of conflicts of interest. 

 

4 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 29-4-20 

4.1 The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and will be signed by 

the Chair at a later date.  

 

5 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 29-4-20– not covered by 

later agenda items 

 

5.1 Governors noted the table (see end of minutes) of deferred or ongoing actions which will 

be considered when face-to-face meetings resume. 
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5.2 Virtual meetings  

 i) Policy – Governors approved the policy which had been uploaded to GovernorHub. 

The Clerk clarified that circulating the agenda and supporting documentation seven 

days in advance of meetings is a statutory requirement.  

  

 ii) Platforms for meetings – Governors suggested platforms other than Microsoft Teams for 

meetings. Teams has been used as the school is set up with it. The Chair will look at 

alternatives.          ACTION CHAIR 

 

6 SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT 

6.1 The following documents had been circulated for this item:- 

 Headteacher’s Report to Governors – COVID 19, June 2020 

 Appendix for child protection and safeguarding policy May 2020 as phased return 

of pupils begins 

 COVID 19 Reopening Action Plan 

 Covid-19 site risk assessment 

 Schools Re-opening statement from the Director of Public Health for Oxfordshire 

 SEN Report Mid-Year May2020  

 

 The Headteacher drew governors’ attention to the key points in the documents and 

answered governors’ questions.  

 

6.2 Headteacher’s report 

 i)Update – The Headteacher gave an update to the report which had been written a 

week prior to the meeting. Early Years and Year 1 pupils understand the behaviour 

expectations on returning to school and are working and learning. There had been some 

minor breaches by parents and staff as they get used to the new rules; the Headteacher 

explained that these had been handled sensitively.  

 ii) Closure of a bubble – One bubble had been closed as there was an unconfirmed 

Covid-19 case, the pupil is being tested. The Headteacher had contacted Public Health 

England (PHE)and reviewed the school’s risk assessment. PHE had confirmed that the 

school had done all that is reasonably possible.  Governors sought information regarding 

why the pupil was tested by a home test which takes longer than other tests and if the 

bubbles would need to close in the future if there was an unconfirmed case. The Chair 

and Headtecher advised that the type of test used is for parents to decide, procedures 

for closing a bubble will be reviewed and updated on an ongoing basis by the working 

group.  

 iii) Health & Safety – The OCC Health & Safety Team had contacted the school regarding 

the annual audit which would normally take place in the summer term; this has now been 

deferred until the autumn. The OCC team had declined an offer for them to review the 

school’s approach to the wider opening of the school. AB reminded the governing body 

that a replacement Health & Safety governor will be needed when he leaves next year.  

 iv) Capacity of the leadership team – Governors expressed concern regarding the 

volume of work undertaken by the leadership team for the wider opening of the school 

and in planning for September. 

 v) Governor visits – Governors discussed if governors should visit school to check that the 

items set out in the risk assessment are in place. It was felt that there were no red flags in 

the documentation produced to prepare for the wider opening, and no concerns had 

been identified. The Headteacher will continue to update the working group and 

governors as needed. Visits by governors may need to resume in September.  

 vi) Social distancing of pupils – In answer to governor’s questions staff members at the 

meeting advised that the government has recognised that this is hard to do for younger 

pupils. Some usual practices are not happening e.g. One-to-one reading where children 
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sit next to an adult does not now take place. Early Years pupils have their own desk and / 

or their own dot as they do not always work at their desk. Pupils are encouraged to be 

further apart sensitively.  

 vi) Outside school – Governors asked if the school could encourage pupils to play with 

pupils from within their bubble outside school. The Headteacher responded that it cannot 

implement the bubbles outside school. If pupils are outside exercising whilst maintaining 

social distancing they are not breaking any rules.  

 vii) September – Governors debated and sought information on plans for September. The 

Headteacher advised that if we are still working with the current guidance then options 

being considered include, morning and afternoon session with different pupils, and online 

platforms in case some pupils are still at home. Plans will be discussed with the working 

group and firmed up when information from the Department for Education becomes 

available. Governors expressed concerns that some pupils, such as Years 2 to 5 may not 

have attended school for 6 months if they do not return before September and will have 

had little contact with their teacher. Staff members present at the meeting 

acknowledged the concerns and advised that the school is currently at capacity with 

the Year groups attending, in terms of classrooms and staff. Google Class may be looked 

into as a platform for September; currently the school does not have the capacity to train 

staff on the platform. This could be included in staff development from September. PH 

offered to send JR information on Atom Learning; this is a free package of online learning 

for Key Stage 2 pupils.   ACTION PH AND JR 

 The Headteacher is drafting a letter to parents regarding the school’s capacity and what 

they can expect from the school and will include information from the above discussion.  

              ACTION HEADTEACHER 

 

6.3 Statement from the Director of Public Health for Oxfordshire – Governors noted the 

statement.  

 

6.4 Appendix for child protection and safeguarding policy – Governors approved the 

appendix which had originated from the Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO)  

 

6.5 Covid-19 action plan and risk assessment - Governors asked why some items had been 

coloured orange. The Headteacher explained that these were actions that had only 

been partially achieved such as the planning for the transition of year groups which is 

ongoing. Options for the timing and format of a Year 6 leavers assembly are being 

explored by the leadership team.  

 

6.6 PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) policy – Government guidance is that this 

does not now need to start until summer 2021. There is a requirement for the school to 

consult with parents on the Sex and Relationships element of the policy. This had been 

discussed with the curriculum committee and a decision made to delay the consultation 

until it can take place in person; governors approved this approach.  

 

6.7 Special Educational Needs mid-year report, May 2020 – In response to questions from 

governors, the Headteacher advised that the only area of concern in the data is Year 3. 

The school is aware of this, the cohort has high needs and pupils are being tracked. There 

are potential funding issues for a pupil; this has been raised with OCC. Governors thanked 

JR for the report.  

 

 

 7 GOVERNING BODY MATTERS 

7.1 Governors’ Away Day 27-6-20 – Due to current restrictions on face-to-face meetings 

Governors agreed to defer the meeting until September.  
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7.2 Full Governing Board meeting 15-7-20 – Governors agreed that the main focus of the 

meeting will be plans for the next academic year. 

 

7.3 Staff appeal committee – Governors confirmed the membership of the committee as 

follows; PH, AC and CP. Governors agreed that when the membership of all groups and 

committees are reviewed in September it will consider the balance of females and males 

in each. 

   

8 SAFEGUARDING 

8.1 COVID-19 arrangements for safeguarding and child protection –  

 i) Policy – see minute 6.4 above. 

 ii) Safeguarding processes – The Headteacher confirmed that the usual safeguarding 

processes are continuing to work remotely such as the Multi Agency Safeguarding Team.  

 

9 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

9.1 Curriculum including SEN – The committee had not met since the last meeting. See 

minute 6.6 above. A meeting will take place before the next full Governing Body meeting 

and will focus on plans for September.  

      

9.3 Finance – The committee had not met since the last meeting. Karen May had sent the 

committee information regarding the financial considerations and impact of COVID-19. 

OCC have agreed to provide £10K of additional funding to cover costs subject to the 

carry forward not increasing. Governors suggested looking into virtual provision if after 

school clubs cannot take place in September, it may be possible to charge for these 

services. A more detailed financial report will be provided at the end of month 3 for the 

next meeting.  

  

10 OTHER ITEMS 

10.1 On behalf of the Governing Body, the Chair thanked the senior leadership team and all 

staff for the amount of work undertaken during recent weeks.  

  

Meeting dates for the current academic year 

All full governing body meetings will take place at 7.30pm in the school.  

9 October 

22 January – Autumn data 

11 March 

29 April – Spring data – virtual meeting 

10 June– virtual meeting 

15 July – Summer data– virtual meeting 

 

The meeting closed at 9pm.     
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Deferred/ongoing actions to be considered when face-to-face meetings resume 

 

Meeting 

date 

Action Update 

11-3-20 Governor photos To be picked up when 

current restrictions lifted. 

11-3-20 Resume review of Self-Evaluation and School 

Development Plan – Full Governing Body 

 

29-1-20 Lettings policy amendments BA to update when current 

restrictions lifted. 

11-3-20 PSHE policy, including relationship and Health 

Education – see next steps in minutes 

29-4-20 – see minute 9.2iv 

10-6-20 – see minute 6.6 

11-3-20 Southern Triangle update To be picked up when 

current restrictions lifted.  

11-3-20 Governor Visits To restart when current 

restrictions lifted.  

 


